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Vetoing city council vote, Mayor Brandon

Johnson abandons ShotSpotter

By LiL1 JARVENPA
City News Editor

Chicago ended its multi-year contract
with ShotSpotter, a gunshot detection tech-
nology provider, on Monday, Sept. 23, pull-
ing the plug on the service after midnight on
Sept. 22.

The Chicago City Council voted 33-14
on Sept. 18 to keep ShotSpotter in the city
in an attempt to overturn Mayor Brandon
Johnson’s plan to remove the technology in
Chicago.

In a statement from SoundThinking,
ShotSpotters parent company, the company
said they were pleased with the City Coun-
cil’s support of the technology in Chicago;
however, Johnson vetoed the City Councils
decision, saying he wanted to explore other
options.

“We are gratified by the support of the

many alderpeople and civic leaders across the
City who recognize the undeniable fact that
ShotSpotter saves lives,” SoundThinking said
in the statement.

ShotSpotter is a technology that uses ar-
tificial intelligence and a network of around
2,500 microphone sensors to identify gun-
shots around the city. It then sends the data
to the police. From the beginning of 2024 to
the end of August, 29,829 ShotSpotter alerts
were recorded.

Shotspotter is in operation in over 150
U.S. cities, and Chicago has spent around $49
million on its contract with ShotSpotter.

Willa Mankin, a new Chicago resident,
said she worried about safety before she
moved from Champaign, Illinois, to Chicago
in August. She said that even if police do not
act on each gunshot notification, she is glad
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STIC BOTTLES OUT, HYGIENE
CONCERNS BUBBLE UP
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